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REALISE YOUR POTENTIAL – ADNABOD EICH POTENSIAL
The Maelor School, Penley, Wrexham LL13 0LU

Telephone: 01948 830291   email: contact@maelorschool.org.uk

July 2020

 

Dear Parent/Carer

Re: Year 12 to Year 13

We trust that our prospective Year 13 students are ready to step up to the next challenge of their A Levels year. It has been a testing time for our students with so many uncertainties but we have been overwhelmed by the response and maturity displayed by our students able to participate in our three-week timetable. We hope that the time has proved useful and has provided a bridge in communications to move our students into the final year of study at Maelor Sixth. For students unable to attend school, do remember that the communication lines available via Google Classrooms will provide links for support should it be required.

The school received the operational and learning guidance from the Welsh Government on Monday 13th July with regard to the arrangements for the distribution of examination results and the September return. We are not going to be operating ‘normally’ over the coming weeks. The aim is to plan the AS Results day and return to school in a way that will provide time for our prospective Year 13 students to:

· Consider AS results carefully;

· Have time to discuss timetable and subject choices, including the possibility of studying new AS courses alongside A Level courses;

· Be fully informed of the options available for the Summer 2021 examination season;

· Be confident in their University application and Personal Statement progress;

· Be aware of how to access Apprenticeship and/or Career guidance if necessary;

Results Day – 13th August 2020

Our current Year 12 students will be receiving their results, electronically, via their own personal HwB email address during the day on Thursday 13th August 2020. 

We have to be mindful of the need to restrict large gatherings in and around school on Results Day. Additionally, the Leadership Team will have to be on hand to ensure that our Year 13 students, aiming to progress onto University, are able to access the necessary support on the results day should it be required. 

Year 13 Enrolment  

As part of the ‘Return to School’ arrangements put in place for Monday 29th June 2020 all of our current year 12 students have completed an electronic form to indicate their A Level subjects for next year. Additionally, students also indicated any subjects they would want to request to discontinue in year 13. However, after the AS Results Day, requests often change.

We will therefore build time into the new academic year for discussions to take place with subject teachers and form teachers about the menu of subjects each student will settle on for 2020/2021. This will also include requests to pick up a further AS subject alongside A Level subjects.

Return to School Dates for Year 13 Students

Routines for all year groups will be different to the normal planned return arrangements. School year groups will be organised into ‘zones’ to restrict movement around corridors and through the school building. Additionally, ‘zones’ of year groups will not mix with other year groups. 

For a short time, the Common Room will not be available for use by our students and the Library will be our students’ main base when on a study session. Additionally, we will not be holding the normal Sixth Form assemblies in the school hall until restrictions on groups gatherings are lifted.

Currently our plan is to organise a staggered start for year groups. Year 13 students will be required to attend for their introduction to the arrangements for their learning on Thursday 3rd September. The aim of this day will be to:

· Distribute timetables;

· Participate in a Tutor Group briefing and a year group information session, delivered electronically, in the relevant ‘zoned’ Sixth Form bases. The purpose of this is to explain the systems and procedures to Year 13 for the week beginning Monday 7th September 2020

· Attend lessons as normal in the afternoon 

Students will not be expected to attend on Friday 4th September as other year groups will be receiving introductory information on that day.

A full timetable of lessons will commence on Monday 7th September 2020.
However, should examination results for individual students be lower than expected, Mrs Ellwood will be arranging to meet with individuals on Friday 4th September. Prior notice regarding the meeting times will be communicated on the 1st or 2nd September 2020.

Please note, final acceptance onto new AS subjects will be at the discretion of Subject Leaders and the availability of places in year 12 classes.

Dress Code

As a reminder, Maelor Sixth Students can wear informal clothing. We also have to be mindful that we are not in a college setting and that our sixth form students are ambassadors and role models to our younger year groups. Clothing, therefore, should be appropriate for an academic environment.  

Personal Planning & Organising 

All students should be prepared with the following resources:

· An academic planner for 2020/21 selecting a format to suit individual needs;  

· A4 folder with dividers enabling the separation of work for each subject being studied;

· Responses to any Google Classroom work set for the new term;

· Basic equipment for each lesson (this is essential due to the inability for staff to share  

  equipment with students).

Education Maintenance Allowance-Wales (EMA-Wales):
Students already in receipt of EMA should continue to receive payment for the academic year 2020/21.  New applications can be made on line; EMA requires an accurate and consistent attendance record across a school week. 

 

If you have any further queries, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely
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Mrs Penny Ellwood

Assistant Headteacher/Director of Maelor Sixth 
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website: www.maelorschool.org.uk 

@maelorpenley
Prifathro – Mr. S. Ellis, B.Sc., N.P.Q.H. – Headteacher
Dirprwy –– Mrs. L. Lloyd – B.A., N.P.Q.H. - Deputy Headteacher

